LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION
CURRICULUM SUBCOMMITTEE
LEBANON MIDDLE SCHOOL LIBRARY MEDIA CENTER
JULY 12,2016 — SPECIAL MEETING 6:45 P.M.

MINUTES
ATTENDANCE:

PRESENT: Nicole McGillicuddy, Mary Ellen Wieczorek, Al Vertefeuille

ALSO PRESENT: Superintendent Robert Angeli, Kathleen Mozak-Pezza, Director of Curriculum, John
Cote, teacher, Mark Doyle, teacher

1. Call to Order: N. McGillicuddy called the meeting to order at 6:52 p.m.

2. Review textbook for adoption: American History Beginnings Through Reconstruction for
Lebanon Middle School Grade 8

K. Mozak-Pezza reported that the current book is a 1991 edition and is out of date. The teacher
has reviewed the new book proposed. There will be 85 copies ordered at a cost of $86.47 per
copy. There is a six year license. There will be a few extra copies ordered next year. Teacher
copies are usually free. Discussion of what material is covered in the book. There is an on line
component.

3. Review textbook for adoption: Sports and Entertainment Marketing for Lyman Memorial High
School

Mark Doyle reported that three books were reviewed. The book chosen is $47.50 per book and 20
copies will be purchased. The course is currently established and has good enrollment. The class
meets every other day. There will be some projects done on line.

4. Review new classes at Lyman Memorial High School: AP Computer Science A (Java) (AP), AP
Computer Science Principals (AP). Introduction to Computer Science, Math Lab (non-leveled).
Language Lab (non-leveled).

J. Cote discussed the Computer Science courses. The math lab would meet every day and is a
remediation course. Superintendent Angeli discussed the roll out of these courses. Principal
Apicelli discussed the other AP courses. K. Mozak-Pezza discussed that a language lab is being
added as there are seven students who are ELL. This will be offered all four years at the high
school if needed. This population of students needs to be supported.

K. Mozak-Pezza reported the NWEA numbers that were received for the district. Most of the
students showed growth. Teachers had this information by the end of the school year. There will
be two PD days in February where additional professional development on NWEA will be
provided.. The different grade levels that were tested were discussed.



Meeting adjourned at 7:18 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen E. Chapman
Board Clerk



